Des Moines City Council PS&T Committee Minutes — 10/5/2017

Meeting called to order: 5:32 PM on October 5, 2017, in North Conference Room @ 21630 11t
Avenue S, Des Moines WA 98198.

Council Members Other City Staff

Luisa Bangs — Chair Brandon Carver — Public Works Director
Dave Kaplan Michael Matthias — City Manager

Vic Pennington - Excused Lisa Leone — Judge

Melissa Patrick — Probation Officer

Matt Hutchins — Asst City Attorney

Doug Jenkins — PD Commander

Nate Chevallier — PD School Resource Officer
Peggy Volin — Administrative Asst I

AGENDA:

1. Approval of the minutes from the meeting of August 3, 2017

2. CIP Projects Update

3. Puget Sound Gateway Funding & Phasing

4. School Resource Officer Back to School Update

5. DUI Court

MEETING:

1. Approval of the minutes from the meeting of August 3, 2017: unanimously approved.

2. CIP Projects Update: PW Director Brandon Carver, very briefly reviewed the completed
projects for 2017; gave an update of those that are currently under construction; outlined
the projects that will not be started in 2017; and discussed the grant funding that staff
will be applying for in 2017. Due to time limitations, this CIP Project Update will be
continued at the November 2, PS&T meeting where staff will continue the discussion of
project delivery challenges.

3. Puget Sound Gateway Funding & Phasing: Councilmember Kaplan briefed the Committee
as to the current funding status for the Puget Sound Gateway Project (SR-509), and the
local match requirement as set forth in the Legislature and also provided dates for
upcoming meetings through the end of the year.

4. School Resource Officer Back to School Update — Nate Chevallier, PD’s School Resource

Officer updated the Committee on the start of the 2017 school year and outlined some
of his goals for working with the students at Mt Rainier High School for the 2017-2018
school year.



5. DUI Court: Judge Lisa Leone outlined the City of Des Moines plan to implement a
Therapeutic DUI Court in Des Moines that will target high-risk offenders. Staff will be
attending a training session in Athens Georgia in December and will move forward to
having this option available in 2018.

Adjourned at 6:52 pm
Minutes respectfully submitted by: Peggy Volin



